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February 4th, 2021

Spring 2021 CGE Members
 		
Andrea Alveshere, Chair (2022)	Anthropology			(Social Sciences)
Lori Baker-Sperry (2021)		Liberal Arts & Sci.		(Multicultural)
Robert Kelly (2021)			LEJA				(At-large)
Wanmo Koo (2022)			Mgmt. & Marketing		(At-large)
Sherry Lindquist (2023)		Art & Design			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Tonya Little, Vice Chair (2023)	Communication		(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Lia Petracovici (2023)			Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Yong Tang (2022)			Broadcasting & Journalism	(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Craig Tollini, Secretary (2021)	Sociology			(Social Sciences)
Seyfi Turkelli (2022)	Sabbatical	Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Vacant							(Basic Skills/Writing)
Vacant							(Human Well-Being)
Da’Veonna Campbell			Student Gov't. Assoc. 
Jim Schmidt				C.A.S.  			(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Rep.)
Mark Mossman			Office of Provost 		(Ex-officio, Provost's Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center 		(Ex-officio, COAA Rep.)

1.  Call to order at 3:33.
2.  Minutes from December 3rd, 2020 approved. Motion to approve by Craig Tollini and seconded by Robert Kelly. 
3.  Additions to Agenda: None.
4.  Roll Call: Lori Baker-Sperry and Mark Mossman absent. 
5.  Announcements: None.

NEW BUSINESS

6. Draft email to send to faculty and staff for Gen Ed information campaign: Andrea Alveshere and Michelle Yager reminded the Council of the goal, which is to provide material for a video that will be part of a “Registration 101” program for all incoming first year students. The students will view this program immediately before they register for classes. The video can be at most five minutes and needs to be finished prior to March 29th. 
There was extended discussion of this item, which resulted in a change in strategy from sending an email to all faculty and staff. Instead, members of the Council will (1) provide information about the different areas of General Education; (2) obtain “testimonials” from students, alumni, and/or faculty regarding how they used material, skills, etc. from General Education courses in other courses, their careers, etc.; and/or (3) obtain “testimonials” from employers regarding how the material, skills, etc. in General Education courses are preferred or required in the people they hire and promote. Andrea Alveshere, Sherry Lindquist, Tonya Little, and Robert Kelly indicated they would address at least one of these items. 
Sherry Lindquist provided two suggestions for the structure of the video. The first was: (1) presentation of the research on the benefits of General Education, (2) student testimony, (3) employer testimony, and (4) suggestions for choosing the best General Education course. The second was including a “pitch” for each General Education category with the description of the category (e.g., “You need Fine Arts. Here's what I learned in a class like this…”).
Andrea Alveshere will create a shared Drive in Google, in which members can submit and review materials. Andrea Alveshere, Craig Tollini, and Michelle Yager indicated they will contribute to reviewing and/or editing the material. 
The plan is for the Council to discuss the materials and the video at the March 3rd meeting and to finalize and approve the video at the March 18th meeting. 
Some of the points made during the discussion included: (1) the video should be part of a larger project or program to address the value of General Education; (2) student voices should be included to increase credibility; (3) it will be valuable to have materials that are tailored to students based on their career/major plans; (4) students will see at least some General Education courses as pointless given their background, interests, etc.; (5) some students are concerned about having to pay for General Education courses, in addition to worrying about paying bills and getting a job; and (6) there is a social justice aspect of General Education, in terms of providing all students with opportunities they deserve. 

7. Initial discussion of CGE recommendations to departments to improve/streamline/comply with Gen Ed Assessment requirements: Andrea Alveshere said there appear to be a few departments with faculty members who either do not complete the assessment or think an exception should be made for them. These departments were informed their courses may be withdrawn from the General Education catalog if faculty members continue to not participate in assessment. Andrea Alveshere was asked to determine if the Council had any recommendations for these departments, so they can meet the requirement for assessment. 
Andrea Alveshere and Craig Tollini provided possible recommendations. These recommendations were: (1) providing faculty with the approved document for any General Education course they teach before the start of the semester, so faculty are aware of the goals, instruments, and revision process while they are designing the course; (2) reiterating to departments and faculty that they can revise the assessment plans to better suit their needs (e.g., selecting a different goal that better matches the focus of the course or changing the format of the reporting so faculty can more easily determine areas for improvement); and (3) providing departments and faculty with examples of assessment tools and reporting formats, so departments and faculty are aware of the options and flexibility within the assessment program. 
Andrea Alveshere said the goal is for the Council to approve a document with these recommendations to send to Faculty Senate. 

8.  Reports
a. Provost -- Mark Mossman, Interim Associate Provost: not present/no report
b. CAS – Jim Schmidt: no report 
c. University Advising -- Michelle Yager: no report 
d. Student Learning Assessment Subcommittee – Lori Baker-Sperry: Andrea Alveshere said Lori Baker-Sperry plans to provide the report on all of the departmental assessment reports, which is part of accreditation, prior to the Council’s February 18th meeting. The plan is for the Council to review and approve this report at that meeting. The report will then go to Faculty Senate, and it should be posted at least one month before the visit, which is one of the expectations of the accreditation process. 
Jim Schmidt suggested the Council focus on tables constructed by the subcommittee, given the length of the full report. 
Andrea Alveshere said there may be additional discussion of agenda item 7 during the review of the report. 
e. CGE Chair – Andrea Alveshere: No report. 

9.  Good of the Order: None. 

ADJOURNMENT
Meeting adjourned: Motion to adjourn by Craig Tollini and seconded by Robert Kelly. Meeting adjourned at 4:54. 

Next Meeting of CGE:  February 18th, 2021.

Subsequent Spring 2021 CGE Meetings:

· February 18th 
· March 4th 
· March 18th  
· April 8th* 
· April 22nd* 

*unless CCPI changes their schedule now that Spring Break has been eliminated.

Proposed List of CGE subgroups to evaluate articulation requests:

Communication Skills:  Little, Vacant
Humanities/Fine Arts:  Lindquist, Tang
Social Sciences:  Alveshere, Tollini
Natural Sciences/Math:  Petracovici, Turkelli (sabbatical)
MC/FLGI:  Baker-Sperry 
Human Well-Being:  Vacant
